

NEWSLETTER 2013/474

19 April 2013

www.allsaints-leekwootton.warwickshire.sch.uk www.easyfundraising.org.uk admin3588@welearn365.com Mrs Garlick All Saints' Extra 07971598909

Dear Parent

Supporting Valentine And Akany Avoko

Many of you will know that we have been supporting the children's centre, Akany Avoko, and Valentine for many years now. It has been a great joy to watch Valentine grow and develop from the 5 year old, who had been abandoned by her mother, into the responsible, caring young person of 16 that she now is. As a result of changes in Madagascar, the team at Akany Avoko have been very proactive in working to find families. As a result Valentine has now been able to return to her father and his new family and carry on with her schooling as a result of ongoing outreach support that is being given by the pastoral team from Akany Avoko.

Whilst we will continue to make a contribution to this ongoing support to enable Valentine to become fully independent, we are going to support a younger child placed at Akany Avoko itself.

Welcome Misaina



Misaina is 7 years old. Sadly he has no mother and has been abandoned by his father. His start in life has not been a happy one and he has experienced a lot of unkindness and mistreatment. He was at a centre for lost children before moving to Akany Avoko.

He has been enjoying being at Akany Avoko and is happy to have nice friends around him. Misaina is attending preschool and likes it much.

With our sponsorship Misaina will be able to grow up in the safety of Akany Avoko where he will continue to receive the love and the education that he needs and

deserves.

Thank you for helping us to make a difference in the life of these youngsters. Our next Valentine/ Misaina Day is on **Tuesday 7th May**. Please bring along your 20ps.

Class News

Oak

We need some old socks for changing please.

Years 1 and 2 Ryton Pools

Years 1 and 2 are going to Ryton Pools on Thursday 25th April as part of their topic on plants. If there are any parents willing to help on this trip, please contact Mrs Turner. It is a lovely trip so even if you are a KS2 parent we would love to have you.

Dudley

Children in Dudley Class will now go swimming for the rest of the year. If you are able to help we would really appreciate it.

School Council

Thank you to School Council who organised todays cake sale. £49.10 was raised in aid of Akany Avoko this morning and we expect to sell more later today.

Run and a Cake Sale in aid of Warwickshire Air Ambulance

Leek Wootton Cricket Club, Saturday 20th April 2-3pm

Despite Imogen's injury this week the run is still going ahead, Imogen will hop and she has already raised £120 for Air Ambulance. It will be held at Leek Wootton Sports Club from 2pm-3pm tomorrow. Everyone is welcome to join in and there will be a cake sale. If anyone needs a sponsorship form, please email imogenlomas@btinternet.com or sponsorship can be collected at www.justgiving.com/imogen-lomas

Please come along and give Imogen, and Air Ambulance as much support as possible.

France Residential

Second deposits are now due. Please ensure that this is paid by Friday April 26th.

All Saints' Extra

Contact Amy Garlick 07971598909 between 8am and 7pm daily.

Sports Events Cheerleaders

Please check if you have any Cheer leading costumes at home from last year. We are missing a few items including tutus.

Netball

Central Area Championships

As the winners of the Kenilworth tournament, All Saints represented our cluster in a central area based tournament at Campion School this week. After a series of tense, but exciting matches, our Year 6 team ended the tournament as runners up. Well done to you all.

Schools Challenge- Kenilworth Festival 11th May.

Kenilworth Runners would like to invite pupils to take part in a one mile run at 12.30 in the Abbey Fields Kenilworth.

The event is open to pupils in Years 5&6 either as individuals or as a team (single sex or mixed) with the first 5 from each school to count.

Entry forms are available from the office. if you are interested in running as a team please see Mrs Patterson by 26th April. I have had a few children say they are interested in running so please let me know if you would like to join them.

P.T.F.A: Making a difference!!

Next steering group: Wednesday May 1st 7.30pm Please come along, we really do need more help!!

The James Bond Themed Spring Ball
The Warwickshire
This Saturday

Ladies Skittles Evening Wednesday 15th May 7.30pm Leek Wootton Sports and Social Club

Our Virtual Shop: www.easyfundraising.org.uk

Just go to the site and register, we are listed as All Saints Leek Wootton.

Further details available from kimberleylunn@yahoo.co.uk.

Raise Funds by Saving Your Old Pens Half way to 5kg: Keep collecting.

If we can collect 5kg of writing instruments, the school will be paid for each writing instrument. A box has been put outside the school office for your old pens etc or see Lesley Knott at the KS2 gate. "Why not ask your colleagues to help? A box at my office collected 20 pens in under a week."

Car parking request from our neighbours

If you are using the layby on the Warwick Road before or after school, please ensure that you do not obstruct our neighbours drives or park in a dangerous position. Many thanks.

All Saints' Church

If you would like more information, please contact Nicola Perryman (01926)850610 nicola@perryman.org.uk

Dates for your diary

Tuesday 20th- Thursday 22nd August Holiday Bible Club – Storykeepers (The Story Continues)

1st Leek Wootton Brownies

Sharon and I are retiring from Brownies in July 2013 and are appealing for new Brownies leaders. We have had offers of helpers, but to run the pack we need leaders. Would anyone be interested in taking this role? We have had a fabulous time over the past 6 years, experiencing many new and exciting adventures with the Brownies. The task isn't too onerous and is made easier if you have

a number of people supporting. If you would like to have a taster, contact either Sharon 857815 or Steph 855370 to come and visit the pack.

Racing Club Warwick

Saturday morning football for girls and boys in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 from 11-12.00 at Racing Club Warwick, Hampton Road, Warwick.

We are looking for Year 2 children to form an under 8's team. Please see Phil Haycock for details.

Harriet Howson, Tom Garlick, Nayna Rai

Rainbow Steps – Daniel Bennett, Sam Clarkson,
Dominic Calviou, Olivia Hawker, Grace Lee, Will Collins,
Heidi Wager

Raising the Roof – Alex Constable, Lucy Pettifer

Dates

Sat 20 April 2-3pm Run and Cake Sale in aid of Air

Ambulance, Sports and Social Club

From 6.45 P.T.F.A. 'The Ball'.

Mon 22 April7.15 Governors Resources CommitteeWed 24 April7.00 Governors Performance and Standards

Thurs 25 April Ryton Pools Years 1 & 2 Cricket Coaching Dudley

Fri 26 April

S Patterson, Head Teacher

Snowdonia Holiday Cottage to Rent - Discount for All Saints

Grade II listed farmhouse, 15 mins from sandy beaches, walks from the house to nearby castle, waterfalls, streams & mountains. Sleeps up to 8. Now taking bookings, please see www.snowdonia-holiday-cottages.co.uk for details. 20% off for first 10 bookings and availability for 2nd week of Easter holidays.

Please contact Richard & Melainie on 07886 237125.

Awards

Truly Brilliant – Sophie Sturzaker, Sam Agoston, Charlotte Hall, Charlotte Pettifer, Lucy Pettifer, Xavier Bailey, David Knott, Helena Tisdale, Rosie Semple SilverPlus – Sopie Sturzaker, Lauryn Mafe,